Newsletter

SUMMER/FALL 2025



It's been a busy summer for Cedar LNG. From commencing pipeline construction, to launching our apprenticeship program, there are many exciting updates to share, both on and off site.

First(s) and Foremost: Celebrating a Year of Incredible Milestones

Earlier this year, we celebrated our one year anniversary of the positive Final Investment Decision for Cedar LNG and the start of construction. Needless to say, it has been a busy year for the Cedar LNG team with construction ramping up, the launch of hiring and training programs, and connecting with the community.

This summer, Ledcor Haisla Limited Partnership (LHLP) crews celebrated an exciting milestone with the installation of the first section of the pipeline that will deliver natural gas to the Cedar LNG facility from the LNG Canada site. The LHLP crew, including Haisla members Ryan and Dentin (see page 2), are working hard on pipeline construction with safety, precision, and quality every step of the way.

LHLP has been selected to construct the Marine Terminal. The area is currently being prepared for the installation of infrastructure that will anchor the floating LNG vessel to the shore and power the facility with renewable electricity from BC Hydro.

In early June, crews at the Samsung Heavy Industries shipyard in South Korea gathered to kick off the fabrication of the floating LNG vessel, marking a major milestone in the project's development. While design of the entire floating LNG system continues, certain elements of the vessel can be fabricated.

The floating LNG vessel is anticipated to be complete in 2028, prior to Cedar LNG's estimated in–service date of late 2028.



"This is an exciting moment for Cedar LNG, as it represents the official start of construction on what will be an innovative, world-class, lower-carbon floating LNG facility," said Craig Day, Project Director, Cedar LNG, as the first steel cut was undertaken in June. "This achievement reflects the extensive planning efforts of our partners – Haisla Nation and Pembina Pipeline – our project team, and Samsung Heavy Industries and Black & Veatch."



Progress and Prosperity

Cedar LNG made a commitment to create opportunities for Haisla Nation, neighbouring Nations, and local communities throughout construction and operations.

With peak construction anticipated in mid-2026, our team is working closely with Haisla Nation and others to maximize the involvement of local members in the project.

Many Haisla members, businesses, and service providers are already contributing to the project today.

Ryan Bolton is one such Haisla member. Ryan is working on building the Cedar LNG Pipeline, and for him, the project signifies opportunity for Haisla youth, today and in the future.



"This project means a lot to us. There are so many opportunities that are in front of us. It's exciting to think that because of this project, young people in the community will be able to get proper training and do the jobs they want," notes Ryan from the pipeline right-of-way.

Delivering opportunities and generational benefits for Haisla Nation and surrounding communities is a critical aspect of delivering the best project possible.

As construction advances, we are always looking to connect people with opportunities, from training, to skills development, to employment. Learn more about available opportunities at cedarlng.com/opportunities.





By helping to advance the world's first Indigenous majority-owned LNG facility, Ryan (top) and Dentin (bottom) are helping forge a brighter future for Haisla Nation and Haisla peoples.

Meet Megan Ross: Coming Home



We're shining a spotlight on one of our team members, Megan Ross. Megan is a Field Administrator, and in her role, she is instrumental in helping to make sure everything runs smoothly and efficiently.



"What brings me joy the most is the scenery and the connection with the water, which is very strong with my family. I have left a few times for other work opportunities but it just doesn't feel like home", noted Megan as she settled into her new role with Cedar LNG.

Born and raised in Haisla Village, Megan is a valuable source of knowledge about the local area, information she shares with our team on a daily basis.

Megan works out of the Cedar LNG Field Office in Kitimat. If you see her around town, be sure to say hello!

Partner Spotlight: Pembina Pipeline

At Cedar LNG, the safety of the community, the environment, and our people are at the heart of everything we do. We take pride in looking out for one another because for us, safety is not just a policy, it's a core value that guides every decision made by our team.

Pembina is Haisla Nation's chosen partner for the development and operation of Cedar LNG, with shared values of safety, sustainability, and environmental protection at the forefront.

Pembina brings a strong track record from more than 70 years of safe, responsible, and reliable operations with a deep commitment to protecting communities, people, and the environment. They also know the value of ensuring their operations benefit from Indigenous and local knowledge through training and employment.

Our team recently visited Pembina's Prince Rupert Terminal to learn about their operations, including their commitment to Indigenous inclusion and safety. Located on Watson Island, Pembina has been operating the small-scale rail terminal since 2021, moving propane from rail cars to vessels destined for international markets. The facility has 26 full-time employees, mostly from the local community.

PEMBINA

Participants in Cedar LNG's Apprenticeship Program will receive on-the-job experience at Pembina's facility. They will work and learn alongside Pembina's amazing team who are dedicated to safety, sustainability, and forming an inclusive work culture.

Learn more about the program and apply at cedarlng.com/apprenticeship.



"I love the people I work with. My supervisors are awesome; they really make it a great place to come to work every day. I couldn't have asked for a better boss, a better manager, or better coworkers." - Stacy, Gas Process Operator, Pembina's Prince Rupert Terminal facility, Former Trainee



"I've been all over the oil and gas industry, and Pembina's safety culture is the best by far. They're looking out for you as much as you're looking out for them." - Riley, Millwright, Pembina's Prince Rupert Terminal facility, Former Apprentice



A Project Shaped by Your Feedback

From the very beginning, Cedar LNG has been built on listening to and learning from the community.

Your feedback helps shape our decisions, ensuring the project reflects local values, priorities, and aspirations. We believe the best outcomes come through collaboration, and every perspective shared makes the project stronger and more meaningful.

If you would like to share feedback, you can do so by email, phone, or through our website. Responses made through the website can also be made anonymously as we recognize some voices prefer to stay private.

Email:

feedback@cedarlng.com

Phone:

250-789-4901

Website:

cedarlng.com/community-feedback-program



Follow Us for Construction Updates and More!

Want to stay up-to-date as Cedar LNG moves forward? Follow us at **facebook.com/CedarLNG** for behind-the-scenes photos of construction progress, along with updates of our team in the community.

Cedar LNG in the Community



In May, our team attended the Haisla Job Fair. It was great to connect with so many Haisla community members and share information about the project.



Earlier this year, our team hosted a pizza night in Kitimat for members of the public to learn more about Cedar LNG. Thank you to everyone who stopped by!



In July, Premier David Eby and Minister Adrian Dix visited ćimáuća to announce funding to help power Cedar LNG with renewable energy.

Let's Stay Connected

We look forward to continuing our work together as we move Cedar LNG forward. Reach out with any questions or feedback for the Cedar LNG Team:

Web: cedarlng.com

Email: info@cedarlng.com

Sign up for updates: cedarlng.com/contact